
FULFORD SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

                      CHRISTMAS 2024 

“We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give.”  
 Winston Churchill  

 
 

Headteacher’s Welcome 
 

Honesty    Empathy    Ambition  Respect          Tolerance  

Welcome to the Christmas edition of our school newsletter as we celebrate the end of a 
busy and rewarding first term.  

It has been truly inspiring to witness the hard work, achievements, and kindness shown by 
our students and staff alike. 

At this time of year, we are reminded of the importance of giving. Whether it’s through 
acts of kindness, time spent with loved ones, or supporting those in need.  

The true spirit of Christmas lies in generosity, compassion, and connection. 
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SPOTLIGHT ON…  

SUPPORTING THE LOCAL COMMUNITY 

On Wednesday 11th December, we held a festive 

non uniform day.  

Staff and students donated food items for          

York Foodbank and cash for SASH,  Youth Homeless 

Charity. 

Events took place throughout the day and lots of 

fun was had by all. 

Thank you to everyone who donated food or   

money, we have been overwhelmed by your             

generosity!  



   

 

                 

We are delighted to announce that  
Fulford School has been named  

 

The Sunday Times Comprehensive  
Secondary School of the North 2025 

PRESTIGIOUS AWARD 

This prestigious award celebrates the outstanding achievements of our students and 

the excellence of our school community. 

Being recognised at this level is a tremendous honour and reflects the incredible    
commitment, resilience, and hard work demonstrated by our pupils, staff, and the  
wider Fulford family.  
 
Unwavering support from parents and carers play a vital role in this success, and we 
are deeply grateful for your partnership in your children’s education. 



 

 

 

YEAR 7 
Mr P Gatenby 

 

 

What a fantastic start to Fulford School the Year 7 cohort has had.  They have taken 

part in some great activities and flourished in lessons.  

On Monday 2nd December, we had a visit and talk given by representatives from York 

City Football Club.  

This showcased the various careers available in sport and what routes you need to 

take to pursue these jobs.  

On Wednesday 18th December they took part in an inter-form Benchball                

competition, this included 9 selected students per form who competed against each 

other.  

The event was fantastic, each team gave  

their all and showed a great team spirit.  

The final standings were:  

 
 1st place - 7JW 

 2nd place - 7AML   

 3rd place - 7SSE  

Student Form  

Olivia DL 7DK 

Cameron H 7AW 

Alice K 7HH 

Jack P 7HF 

Daisy C 7HF 

Isabelle P 7AB 

Ed M 7AH 

Millie W 7DK 

Sandy S 7NM 

Reca B 7HH 

Louisa H 7AML 

Juno J 7AH 

Nathaniel T 7JW 

Bronze Badges 

We launched a new badge initiative for 

Year 7 this term which has been greatly 

received by students.  

There have been 251 bronze badges 

awarded since the launch in September, 

meaning that 83% of the year group have 

achieved this goal.  

A big shout out to the top students listed 

on the left for this term.  



 

 

 

YEAR 7 
Mr P Gatenby 

 

 

In form time we have been reading ‘I am a minotaur’ by      

Anthony McGowan.  

This deals with issues around bullying in schools and how the 

central character overcomes this. It has really helped to form    

discussions with students on empathy, respect and tolerance.          

Our next book is called ‘Song of the River’ by Gill Lewis. 

Also, in form time, we have been learning ways to help deal 

with stress and looking at stress buckets. Strategies for coping 

with stress summary is detailed here: 

 Stress is a valuable tool that helps us to perform and do 

what matters.  

 Learning to rest and replenish after a period of stress is 

important.  

 We need stress for a fun and challenging life, but too 

much and the benefits are lost.  

If any student is feeling concerned about any of the topics  

discussed in form they can speak to their tutor,                    

Miss Haythorne, Mr Gatenby or they can use the ‘Reach Out’ 

button on the school website. 

On Wednesday 11th December,  

we enjoyed a festive themed non 

uniform day. Here are a group of 

Year 7 students joining in the fun! 

Merry Christmas from the         

Year 7 team! 

https://bit.ly/ReachOutFulford


YEAR 8 
Mr S Lacy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Form  

Ethan C 8EL 

Ally H 8NI 

Brooklin N 8EL 

James S 8SJ 

Erica C 8NI 

Magdalena G 8LC/FR 

Horatio D 8SGA/ED 

Zach R 8LC/FR 

Louise A 8NI 

Alonso G-R 8SGA/ED 

Our students have also been channelling their HEART values,             

particularly EMPATHY and thinking about others who are in need of 

support.  

Led by Alonso G-R, who has friends & relatives in Spain, many of our 

Year 8s baked a variety of buns, cakes & cookies and ran a bake sale to 

raise money which they donated to charities supporting the victims of the floods in 

Spain. 

Year 8 have had another great            

half-term and have accrued an  

amazing 22,239 positive comments!  

A special well done goes to the    

Year 8 students shown in the table 

who have been awarded the most        

positives this half term.  

Well done! 

Fantastic Term 

Our most recent PLEDGE has been focussed on understanding ourselves, our emotions 

and other people.  

We discussed making healthy choices and learnt about The Fear & Worry Toolboxes. 

We also talked about being kind to other and what to do if people were unkind to us. 



YEAR 8 
Mr S Lacy 

 

Tom Hitchcock Theo Kirby-Whittaker Pearl Buy 

Tom Hitchcock exercised his creative muscles entering competition 

to write a four page story & has been published in a book of short 

stories.  

Tom’s story was set around Hadrian’s Wall and was about a roman 

soldier trying to enter the after life.  

The book is “Terrific Tricks and Terrible Treats, a spine-chilling      

collection of spooky stories written by some of the most creative 

young minds” 

Year 8 Superstars 

Pearl Buy, performed at the Grand Opera House, 

York in Nativity the Musical.  

She was a convincingly menacing posh ‘Oakmoor 

School’ student wielding a hockey stick! Reports 

say it was a slick and professional performance.  

Well done Pearl. 

Watch out of for Theo Kirby-Whittaker on TV as he has 

been filming for Waterloo Road.  

Theo gets told to tuck his shirt in by the teacher!  

Episodes will air in the new year.  

Good work Theo . . . & keep that shirt tucked in! 



 

YEAR 9 
Ms F Garland 

Year 9 continue to do hard things!!  

After a brilliant set of reports and excellent resilience since 

September, the Year 9 Team enjoyed a year group reward on 

Tuesday afternoon.  

The Team gathered for a celebratory assembly and headed to 

the canteen to kick off the festivities with a Christmas Quiz, 

treats and music.  

Year 9 continue to impress across the board with their team culture, kindness and      

resilience 

In our most recent Pledge the Year 9 Team continue to work on independent study skills. 
We’ve made spider diagrams, flash cards and trialled self-quizzing.  
 
The team are showing super ambition during these tasks and performed very well in a 
recent Science Assessment because of their focused revision.  

Across the board, students are delivering  
outstanding work.  
 
There continues to be lots to be proud of.  
 
Here is an example of some sensational 
Art homework by Autumn in class  9ST.   



YEAR 10 
 Mrs F Wise 

   

As ever, in order to encourage our students to be fully-rounded, successful individuals, an 
array of different content has been covered within our pastoral curriculum this term in 
Year 10.  

We have had assemblies on breaking stereotypes, the importance and science behind 
sleep and the learning cycle. All presented in the hope of students picking up some key 
lessons to use in their everyday lives.  

Our pledge this term is Inclusivity & Diversity 
so our Monday form time sessions have    
focused on concepts such as labelling and 
being open-minded to people who are    
different from us.   

Around fifteen Year 10 students have         
volunteered to be Reading Leaders, this    
entails buddying up with a Year 7 student to 

work on paired reading once a week.  

They have got off to a great start, showing some real responsibility and care for the     
students they are working with – thank you and well done! 

We also have a small cohort of boys involved in some sports leadership intervention 
which looks at what life qualities sport teaches us to live by. They will be running some 
fun sports sessions for younger year groups at the end of term.  

 

Academically, students continue to show    
brilliant focus in lessons.  

It has been a joy to see such varied activities 
happening in lessons; 

 hot water bottle cover designs in Textiles  

 lino prints in Art 

 handling of woodwork in Construction 

 bread making in Food 

 fitness testing in GCSE PE  

 Exam technique in English and History 



YEAR 10 
 Mrs F Wise 

   
Students must be congratulated on a fantastic set of reports this term too.  

Across the board, they are brilliant – some real individual successes from the hard work 
students have put in.  

The Religious Studies short course mock exam will take place on     
Friday 10th January.  

I know how impressed Mr Nesbitt has been with students            
approach to the preparations for this.  

This will be Year 10s first taste of an official exam in secondary 
school.  

Great experience at this point so they feel more equipped heading into their Year 10   
exams near Easter and into Year 11 next year.  

 

 

 

And finally, we must mention 
Christmas!   

I hope our Year 10 families are 
looking forward to that all      im-
portant down time we all like to  
enjoy with our close ones.  

Our students have worked really 
hard and certainly deserve a 
merry break.  

It was a lovely moment     watch-
ing them tucking into their 
Christmas dinners and compare 
the garishness of Christmas  
jumpers last week! 



 

 

YEAR 11 
Mr J Bonsels 

   

The Christmas break has come at the perfect time for Year 11 students.  

This particular half term has been one of the most challenging they have ever            

experienced in their school journey with the completion of their mock exams.  

They have shown resilience, determination and a real ambition in trying to achieve 

their best results possible.  

We have been extremely proud of the way they prepared and conducted themselves 

during this period.  

Students should have received their grades back during lessons and inevitably, there 

will be all kinds of emotions that come with this. However, the most important thing is 

that they reflect on these grades and work on how to improve next time when they sit 

their next mock exams at the end of January.   

Friday 6th December saw all of Year 11 go off timetable for the  

Fulford Sixth Form Taster Day.  

This was an exciting opportunity for students to live the day in the 

life of a sixth former and attend subject specific lessons that they 

are thinking of studying next year as well as using the Common 

room and café.  

Feedback from staff was overwhelmingly positive and the day was 

a real success.  

A copy of the Sixth Form prospectus can be found here:  Sixth Form Prospectus  

And please remember, the deadline for Sixth Form applications, is Thursday 6th      

February 2025. 

There are further taster days at alternative provisions on 14th and 16th January that 

students have booked on to where they can experience other educational settings. 

Finally, all Year 11 students listened to an assembly in the weeks just before the end of 

term, giving an outline of what is to come in the rest of the year.  

https://sixthform.fulford.york.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/6thForm_EProspectus_Oct24.pdf


 

SIXTH FORM 
Mrs K Davies 

  

Although it feels like Year 12 have only just 

started, we are already starting the       

transition for the students joining us next 

year.  

 

Earlier in December, Year 11 students from 

Fulford got to experience the sixth form 

for a day by joining in KS5 lessons and    

enjoying the common room as part of 

their social space.  

 

This is such a crucial step in the journey 

into post 16 and students were             

overwhelmingly positive about their experience with many indicating that the experience 

had helped them pick their subject choices for next year.  

 

 

Year 11 Taster Day 

Students also had the opportunity to complete an       

Option Form that will help the school create the      

option blocks ahead of the final application.  

 

The final deadline for all applications is 6th February.  

 

Students will continue to be offered further support, 

with all Year 11 taking part in a one-to-one interview 

with a Senior Member of Leadership team when they 

will be discussing their next steps.  



 

SIXTH FORM 
Mrs K Davies 

  

This term to get into the festive spirit, we took Fulford Sixth Form ice skating at Yorkshire 

Wonderland.  

Both Year 12 and Year 13 came along and it was great to see the bonding, at times literally 

as they supported each other on the slippery ice.  

With over 170 students on the ice, there was an amazing variety of skill and talent! 

Bonding: Ice-skating 

 



 

 

        

 

 

CREATIVE ARTS FACULTY 



 

 

CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 

Ms S Hill 

 

In December, we held a competition for students to design the school Christmas card.  

The winning design will be used as the official Fulford School Christmas Card and will be 
sent out to the local community.   

Here are the top five designs: 

 

 

Anna Walker 

Dev Sathish Joseph Osborne 

Rosa Ludvigsen 

Sav Rai 

Design a Christmas Card Competition 



 

 

CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 

Ms S Hill 

Congratulations to our overall winner:  

Anna Walker (Year 10) 

 

 



 

 

ART 
Mr T Rigg  

 

 

Year 8 - Artwork 



 

 

ART 
Mr T Rigg  

 

Year 9 - Handmade Clay Houses 



 

 

ART 
Mr T Rigg  

 

 

Year 10 - Lino Printing 



 

 

MUSIC 
Mrs Fletcher 

 
York Concert Band with Fulford School 

On Sunday 8th December,  

York Concert Band held their  

Christmas Concert in         

Fulford's school hall, and 

were joined by students in 

festive performances, with 

the audience joining in for 

a number of Christmas     

carols.  

A choir of Fulford students 

performed, as well as         

soloists, and the concert    

finished with students      

joining together with the 

band for a joint                  

performance. 



 

 

MUSIC 
Mrs Fletcher 

 

 

WINTER CONCERT 

On Wednesday 11th December, the 
annual Winter Concert took place in 
the school hall on Christmas Jumper 
Day.  

Over 80 students from all year groups 
were involved in the concert which 
featured the choir, swing band,       
orchestra, a class performance by the 
Year 10 GCSE Music group, and lots of 
talented soloists and student bands.  

The concert ended with a grand finale of Taylor Swift's 'Christmas Tree Farm', featuring all 
students performing together.  



 

 

DRAMA 
Mrs Windrum and Miss Fergie 

 

 

 

 The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe 

The Year 7s really enjoyed their 
trip to see “The Lion, The Witch 
and The Wardrobe” at Leeds 
Playhouse on Thursday 28th     
November.    

The show, touring from the West 
End, used magical story telling 
techniques, imaginative set      
design and made great use of 
puppetry.   

The students had a great time 
and really enjoyed dressing up 
and exploring the wardrobe     
before the show! 

 Drama Club 

This half term drama club has seen over 60 pupils regularly attending K001 each 
week.  

We have been enjoying a range of drama games as well as devising our own sketches 
based around different pieces of music.  

The last couple of weeks have been busy as we have been preparing for our Winter 
showcase!  

Our students will be performing a variation of the 12 days of Christmas as well as      
‘A Christmas Carol reimagined’  by some of our fabulous Y7’s.  

It has been a joy to see the passion and creativity thrive in our drama studios       
afterschool.  

Thank you drama club for all your hard work this term.  



 

 

DRAMA 
Mrs Windrum  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlie and The Chocolate Factory! 

Rehearsals for our school play have 

been going really well with most of 

the big song and dance numbers now 

complete.   

The Oompa Loompas have been 

working particularly hard and the 

choral numbers are looking brilliant.  

We are particularly excited with this 

year’s set which is going to really 

bring the play to life.   

Designed and made by our amazing 

Art Technician Rachel McEwan sup-

ported by DT technician Alan Ball, the 

set is really going to help create the 

world of pure imagination!  

Tickets will go on sale in the new year 

and will be available on parent pay. 



 

 

 

 

MFL 
 

 

Mr Kennedy 

It’s been a productive term in the MFL department where students have been furthering 
their language skills, whether they be at the start of their Fulford journey or polishing their 
skills ahead of public examinations.  

In lessons we continue to centre our approach around the 3 pillars of learning: Vocabulary, 
Grammar and Pronunciation (in basic terms, words, how to link them together and how to 
say them!).  

We’ve always time for plenty of cultural input too – it’s a real joy to be able to use       
technology to bring the world to our classrooms! It also continues to be a source of pride 
that so many of our students are showing the ethos required to continue to be candidates 
for the linguists of the month awards we make each month.  

Outside of lessons we celebrated the European 
Day of Languages (26th September) with a variety 
of  activities. This included a Languages Treasure 
Hunt when all teachers were given a language.  

A bit of homework for some teachers was          
required as some of the languages are relatively 
unknown and this provided a great opportunity 
to celebrate the amazing linguistic diversity of 
our planet!  

We were really thrilled at how many people took part, asked their teachers which         
language they had and then found out something about that language! 

The winner was a student who managed to speak to nearly 50 teachers to find out which 
language they had, requesting an extra form to include everything she had found out! 

Congratulations to the winner, Juno James in Year 7! 



 

 

 

 

MFL 
 

 

    

 

 

At the time of writing, there is a real buzz of excitement 
about the place as the finals of the Year 7 Speaking Bee are 
imminent and we look forward to celebrating that.  

It is a great way of practising Spanish pronunciation skills and better remembering 
some high frequency words.  We are sure that students will enjoy competing or  
watching the final part of the competition unfold.  

Mr Kennedy 

Earlier in the term, we had a café at our Year 6 Open Evening and we had some really 
fantastic students helping us as waiters and waitresses and encouraging our students 
of the future (and some parents!) to order their food. 

Of course, we have also been looking at how Christmas is celebrated.  

Did you know that traditionally French children place their shoes in front of the 
fireplace hoping that Father Christmas or as he is called in  France – Père Noël  

(or sometimes called Papa Noël) will fill them with gifts?  

Meanwhile in Spain, The Twelve Grapes (las doce uvas de la suerte, "the twelve grapes 
of luck") is a Spanish tradition that consists of eating a grape with each of the twelve 
clock bell strikes at midnight of 31 December to welcome the New Year.  

Each grape and clock bell strike represents each of the coming twelve months. 

Joyeux Noel and Feliz Navidad  



 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS STUDIES 
 Mr Nesbitt 

Religious Studies Trip to London 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Religious Studies Department invited 50 

Year 9 students to London for a two-night       

residential. 

This was an opportunity to see the unique and 

iconic places of worship in our diverse British 

community.  

Not only did the student visit St Paul Cathedral, 

Shi Guru Singh Sabha and Neasden Mandir they 

also experienced the 72 floor view of the      

London lights from the top of The Shard.  

Religious Studies Trip to London 

The students were wonderful ambassadors for Fulford School and many thanks to the 

Miss Thompson, Miss Eastaugh and Miss Crudgington for their commitment in making 

the experience a success.  

Baitul Futuh Mosque 

Largest in Western Europe  

Shri Swaminarayan Mandir 



 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS STUDIES 
 

 

 

 

Mr Nesbitt 

Religious Studies Perspective Event 

The Religious Studies hosted a Perspective 

Event.  

This was an event targeted at our Year 10 

Religious Studies students in readiness for 

the Short Course exam in May.  

The Department invited in representatives 

of the York Jewish Liberal Community, 

Church of England, The Quakers and the 

Humanist Society.  

The students and guests discuss various religious and personal reflections on topics 

such as ‘Marriage is out of date in the modern world’ and ‘War is a necessary evil’.  

The effort and consideration of the community faith representatives was appreciated 



 

 

 

 

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY 
 

 

Mr Jobson 

The BTEC Engineering and Construction students have completed their NEA practical       
assignment, which has tested their ability to read technical drawings and produce a final 
outcome in line with the drawings provided. 

The Engineers have developed a low-cost phone rig to hold a phone steady, enabling the 
user to photograph small-scale objects situated on a platform.   

This needed to be made to a high degree of accuracy (+/-3mm) based on the drawings  
provided and needed to be made using a range of materials and different processes,       
including laser cutting, 3D printing and also traditional hand-based manufacturing skills. 

BTEC Engineering and Construction  

The Construction students were required to make a serving tray in softwood with a        
plywood base with dovetailed joints.  I’m particularly impressed with how accurate the 
students have produced these challenging joints and how much care they put into making 
a high-quality outcome. 



 

 

 

 

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY 
 

 

Mr Jobson 

3D Printers 

To help students in all areas of D&T to manufacture products using the most up-to-date 

technology, we have recently purchased two new 3D printers. 

These printers are now being used on a daily basis for prototyping concept models and 

manufacturing objects which would be prohibitively difficult to create using more        

traditional methods.   

Students have been fascinated by how these machines work and are keen to enhance 

their repertoire of skills by incorporating 3D printing skills into their work, such as the 

Year 10 students, who have been making cast aluminium B-Movie-inspired robots 



 

 

 

 

TEXTILES 
 

 

Year 12 Textiles have been experimenting with new printing and collage techniques to 
develop their fashion illustration skills. What a great collection of final outcomes.  

Well done Year 12.  

Ms Butler 

Printing and Collage Techniques  



 

 

 

 

TEXTILES 
 

 

 

 

Textiles held a 1980’s Fashion History session as part of the Sixth Form taster day 

Ms Butler 

Sixth Form Taster Day  

 Fashion and Textiles 



 

 

 

 

SCIENCE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Stabler 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

We are thrilled to announce that some of our Year 10 and Year 8 students have emerged 
victorious in a prestigious National Science Competition, beating over 100 schools across 
the country!  

The competition, organised by Century and PIXL Science, provided an incredible              
opportunity for students to experience the power of AI in enhancing teaching and       
learning.  

Not only did they showcase their outstanding science knowledge and skills, but they also 
explored how cutting-edge technology is transforming education.  

Congratulations to our talented students on this remarkable achievement! 



 

 

 

 

CAREERS 
 

    

Miss Birkby 

York City FC “Careers in Sport/Football” Event  

Freddie Handley—winner 

On Monday 2nd December, students in Year 7 & 8 were privileged to be visited by             

representatives from York City Football Club to hear from professionals working within the 

most popular sport in the UK, the Football industry.   

As part of York City’s November Junior Reds supporters raffle draw, Freddie Handley      

(Year 8) won the prize of “bring a player to school”.  Freddie chose his three favourite    

footballers from the 1st team, and through liaison between York City and Fulford School a                

comprehensive “careers in sport/football” form time programme was built around       

Freddie’s prize.    



 

 

 

 

CAREERS 
 

    
As part of the careers programme, all         

students in Year 7 & 8 attended an employer 

assembly where they had the opportunity to 

learn about different careers within the 

sports industry, bringing to life some of the 

careers discussed in the “Careers in Sport”, 

and “Careers in the Football Industry” form 

time careers lessons from the previous week.   

Following the assembly, a smaller group of Year 8 students attended an after-school     

training session with Freddie’s three favourite players – Harrison Male, Alex Hunt and Joe 

Felix.  Harrison, Alex and Joe took their time to speak to all the students answering their 

questions, taking photographs and signing autographs.   

The students were able to gain first-hand knowledge of what it is like to be a Footballer as 

well as picking up some helpful hints and tips which will stand them in good stead for any 

future career they pursue.  Thank you to thank Steve, Kai, Cameron, Harrison, Alex and Joe 

for providing an amazing experience for Fulford students that they will treasure forever. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Link to the write up on the York City webpage: 

 https://yorkcityfootballclub.co.uk/york-city-visit-fulford-school-for-junior-reds-prize/ 

Miss Birkby 

York City FC “Careers in Sport/Football” Event  

https://yorkcityfootballclub.co.uk/york-city-visit-fulford-school-for-junior-reds-prize/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

EXTRA CURRICULAR PE 
Mrs E Foster 

 

 



 

TEN PIN BOWLING 
Mrs Jagger 

 

Key stage 3 Fulford students represented the school in the Panathlon ten pin bowling 

competition.  

The students were excited to represent the school against six other schools making 11    

other teams in total.  

We had some brilliant individual scores from Samson and Jacob scoring 112 and 104, they 

joined the 100 club.   

Jacob set the bar high on his first go with a strike winning a sticker. The teamwork award 

for lane 20 and 21 goes to Daniel and Haidar for their encouragement and resilience to 

throughout the day.  

Overall Fulford came 10th and 3rd receiving medals and certificates for everyone.              

We celebrated our victory on arrival back at Fulford showing our medals with pride to    

everyone.     

Panathlon Competition 



 

 

EXTRA CURRICULAR PE 
Mrs Jagger 

 

The York and District school Netball leagues have already started for U15 and U16 this 

season. The deadline for the leagues is the 30th January. After that the semi finals will be 

played and the final.  

If you would like to see how your team is doing, please use the QR code below. 

 

The U14 league has started too, its runs from October half term until Feb half term so 

far, we have played Joseph Rowntree and beaten them 27 – 2.  

If you would like to see how your team is doing, please use the QR code below. 

 

The U13 and U12 league hasn’t started yet, as it runs from January until the 21st March. 

However, we managed to play one last week against The Mount. The U12s drew 12 – 12 

after a massive come back after half time. The U13s narrowly lost 6 – 5 in an intensely 

fought game. 

 If you would like to see how your team is doing, please use the QR code below. 

 

Netball Leagues 



 

 

 

 

 
 

FULFORD SCHOOL VACANCIES 
Mrs S Dawson 

Fulford School is a great place to work and has an excellent 

reputation in the community and nationally for high     

standards in academic achievement and the behaviour of 

students.  

If you visit Fulford School, several things will strike you. 

These include the quality of   teaching, the excellent  relationships that exist between staff 

and students and the purposeful, calm and orderly atmosphere that  pervades throughout 

the school  

Fulford is a wonderful school with fabulous students and staff and outstanding support 

and care. It is a great place to work and offers excellent support for your professional      

development.  

R Harris, Headteacher 

PE Teacher 

Full Time, Maternity Cover 

Start Date: February 2025 

 

Exam Invigilator 

Casual Contract 

Start Date: January 2025 

ERP Lead Practitioner 

Full Time, Maternity Cover 

Start Date: Easter 2025 

  

 

 

Full details of the vacancies listed can be 

found on the Fulford School website 

www.fulford.york.sch.uk  

Exam invigilators play a crucial role in      

ensuring a smooth and fair exam process.  

Whilst the hours are flexible, candidates 

must be able to commit to at least two full 

shifts per week during the summer exam 

seasons, as well as during internal exam 

mock seasons.  

We are looking for an inspiring and         

engaging PE teacher to join our school to 

support covering maternity leave. 

PE lessons at Fulford School cover a 
range of activities and topics, with the 
aim of inspiring a lifelong love of sport 
and exercise.  

We are currently recruiting for a talented 
and dynamic individual to work with the 
SENCO to provide high quality support 
for students who have a diagnosis of  
Autism and students who are part of the 
Enhanced Resource Provision (ERP) at 
Fulford School 

http://www.fulford.york.sch.uk

